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A concurrent resolution directing the Legislative Management to consider studying 
postproduction deductions from royalty payments. 
 

Minutes:                                                 Attachments: 3 

 
Chairman Cook was not present. Vice Chairman Kannianen took over the hearing on 
SCR 4010.  
 
Chairman Kannianen: Called the hearing to order on SCR 4010.  
 
Senator Brad Bekkedahl, District 1, Williston: Testified in favor of the resolution. See 
attachment #1 and #2. The industrial commission, after June 30th of 2019, is requiring the 
companies to have a more transparent statement to try and explain these deductions better. 
If you look on the first page (refer to attachment #2), we are looking at deduction types. This 
is only one oil company. On last statement in attachment #2, I am not sure but I think the 
majority on the directions on this one were actually the extraction and the gross production 
tax. You can see that there is a wide variety among the different companies operating out 
there in terms of post-production inductions. The study is just to try and get a handle on 
understanding better what they are for, why they are happening, what is the lease causes 
out there to allow them to happen, and whether they are prudent or if they are necessary. 
The study also finds where the benefits go. I will now stand for questions.  
 
Senator Meyer: Is another goal here to potentially have uniformity amongst the deduction 
costs of the different companies? Do you just say you want more information? There seems 
to be a lot of variance between the different companies.  
 
Senator Bekkedahl: Nobody wants do dictate best business practices to anyone in any 
industry including the oil industry. They all have their reasons. We just had some discussions 
about the geological interests as well as engineering input to the companies. There are 
different midstream companies involved as well. A midstream company is the one that 
typically gathers the gas form the well facilities and take them to some treatment facility that 
is called the midstream. They are a lot of entities involved in assessing the post production 
reductions and then the companies have to best decide how they are going to partial out the 
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costs to the royalty owners. I am assuming that not all of these post production deduction 
costs for these transportations are being picked up by the royalty owner. My assumption is 
that the companies have some cost in that.  
 
Brady Pelton, ND Petroleum Council: Testified in support of the resolution. See attachment 
#3. Last session the legislature commissioned a study on the evaluation of oil and gas which 
you should have in front of you now. That study was presented before the Energy and 
Development Transmission Committee as a complete product on August 14, 2018. That 
study concluded that no statutory changes are necessary at this time. We feel that more 
information as Senator Bekkedahl has indicated, may be at hang and should be analyzed 
and discussed. Senator Meyer mentioned the question of uniformity in terms of deducts that 
are a part of every company’s royalty statement. Last October of 2017, administrative rule 
changes were put into effect through the industrial commission. If you look at page 10 of my 
attachment, you will see a comparison of the current royalty statement requirements and a 
comparison of what the administrative rules process has brought into the equation. On July 
1 of this year, several changes will occur. One of them is related to the amount and purpose 
of deducts in royalty statements. You will see there are 4 categories listed there. Those 4 
categories are now what our companies are striving to put into their royalty statements to 
accommodate those administrative rule changes and those 4 categories for deducts. We 
have worked very hard as an industry to accommodate those changes and bring more clarity 
to royalty owners in exactly what deducts are being taken out. In order to do that, we have 
assembled a royalty statement workgroup. They have collaborated on finding ways that may 
change their royalty statements in a way that provides useful information to the royalty owner 
while still meeting those new administrative rule requirements. This group has solicited 
feedback from the Department of Mineral Resources on how to provide that useful 
information to royalty owners in a useful way. This feedback has been incorporated into our 
discussions. The software systems are fairly complex. We are trying our best to make it as 
clear as possible. I think those 4 categories of deducts will be helpful in that process as well. 
This is a substantial change to royalty statements. It is very expensive. WE are lucky to have 
departments that are willing to work with us. This work will continue. Our companies are still 
in the process of changing over their royalty statements to be compliant with that July 1, 2019 
rule deadline. We are in support of this resolution as it might bring more clarity to the royalty 
deducts issue. I will stand for questions.  
 
Chairman Kannianen: Do you know if the deductions are shared between the company and 
the royalty owner based on the percentage of the royalty? Is it mainly on the back of the 
royalty owner? How does that work?  
 
Brady Pelton: My understanding is that it is a shared cost.  
 
Chairman Kannienen: So as an example, this first one from XTO where is shows the gross 
value was $550 with a $150 deduction, that is a pretty large percentage. Can we assume 
that the company itself had such a large percentage of a reduction on their own side too? Is 
that mainly the royalty owner that would have such a large deduction?  
 
Brady Pelton: Without having this royalty statement in front of me, I wouldn’t want to make 
a guess on that.  
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Chairman Kannianen: That would be something I am interested in knowing. It seems like 
such a high percentage.  
 
Senator Patten: It might be helpful in that case to give an example of an ownership in a well 
as it relates to the operating company and the non-operating company royalty owners. Just 
because a mineral owner has an interest in it, there is also other interests in that if you give 
a little background on that. That would provide a basis for how these costs are split up.  
 
Senator Dotzenrod: I would like to ask a question about page 10. Is this statement on this 
page a mandate? Is it something that is supposed to take the place of something that we do 
now? Is it in addition to whatever the royalty owner currently gets? Is this a suggestion? Is 
this something they have to do? 
 
Brady Pelton: Page 10 indicates the administrative rule pertaining to royalty owner 
information statements. This has the full effect of law and is what is required. It has gone 
through the public hearing process. The determination has been made and reviewed by the 
legislative administrative rules committee. It is in the ND administrative code right now. This 
is the finer points of what is required.  
 
Senator Dotzenrod: Would the royalty owner expect they would get that normal statement 
they have received in the past but there will be something additional? Do they know there is 
new data we are requiring? 
 
Brady Pelton: That is correct. The information that is on page 10 is all the information that 
will be required to be in a royalty statement moving forward after July 1, 2019. The royalty 
statement will change to accommodate those rule changes that have been made in that 
particular section of the administrative code.  
 
Chairman Kannianen: Any further testimony in support? Any testimony opposed? Any 
neutral testimony?  
 
Senator Dotzenrod: Moved a Do Pass on SCR 4010.  
 
Senator Meyer: Seconded.  
 
Chairman Kannianen: Any Discussion?  
 
A Roll Call Vote Was Taken. 4 yeas, 0 nays, 2 absent.  
 
Motion Carried.  
 
Senator Dotzenrod will carry the bill.  
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